Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Subject: RO175 - Foothill Mini Mart

Entry Type: Phone call Company: Stratus

Start: Tue 1/22/2013 12:59 PM **End:** Tue 1/22/2013 1:04 PM

Duration: 5 minutes

Scott Bittinger, consultant for Foothill Mini Mart- RO175- left a voice mail message on Monday, 1/21/2013. I returned the call on Tuesday, 1/22/2013. Mr. Bittinger was inquiring on the status of his June 26, 2012 CAP submittal. I informed him the site was in a 5-year by the Clean Up Fund. The CUF recommended closure and ACEH disagreed. I informed Mr. Bittinger our disagreement with the CUF recommendation prevents ACEH from requesting additional work. As a result ACEH has not issued a response to the CAP. I told Mr. Bittinger that he would be informed when the CUF finalizes their recommendation and whether or not additional work would be permitted. He asked when the CUF would respond to our objection, and I said I didn't know. Mr. Bittinger expressed concern regarding deadlines and funding of site cleanup activities. I had no answer for his concern.